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CHIEF OF MISSANABIE 
CREE FIRST NATION 

Jason Gauthier, BA (Hons) 

Dear Community, 

It is with deep sorrow that we 
share the news of the passing of 
our cherished Councillor, Lois 
MacDonald. She has left behind a 
remarkable legacy characterized 
by compassion, wisdom, and an 
unwavering dedication to the 
Missanabie Cree First Nation. 

Councillor MacDonald was a 
gentle and extraordinary leader, 
deeply rooted in our traditions. 
Her commitment to serving 
others and her steadfast integrity 
made her a beacon of hope for 
many. Lois was more than just a 
councillor; she was a kind-hearted 
individual who navigated life with 
grace and humility, inspiring 
those around her to follow suit. 

Her invaluable contributions to 
MCFN will be fondly 
remembered, and her spirit will 
continue to guide us as we strive 
to carry on her important work. 

In accordance with our Election 
Code, Bobbi Fletcher, who was 
next in line from our last election, 

will be joining the council 
immediately and has been sworn 
into office. We welcome back 
Bobbi and thank her for her 
ongoing service to our 
community. 

**MCBC Update** 

Our businesses are thriving, and 
any concerns regarding long-term 
debt do not reflect the financial 
diligence applied to each project, 
nor the long-term viability of our 
initiatives. This means that the 
income generated from each 
project effectively covers financing 
costs, supplemented by substantial 
grants that contribute to our 
projects' success. 

The Chief and Council have 
invested financially in MCBLP up 
until 2022-2023. Since then, we 
have successfully financed 
investments in both ventures and 
for MCFN community members. 
MCFN reports to the 
Mushkegowuk council regarding 
resource revenue sharing. 

Please note that the Dog Lake 
Campground is owned by MCFN. 
The Missarena School is owned by 
MCBC, and any members 
interested in using the facility can 
reach out to Rod Duhaime. 

We have finalized the Merton St 
project agreements with the City 
of Toronto, and the file is 
currently with CMHC for project 
financing approval. Once the 
Merton St. project is mostly 
rented, it is projected to generate a 
net profit of $1 million within 1-3 
years. Details of the Small 
Business Loan program will be 
released and open for submissions 
in March 2025. 

The audit of MCBC is 
incorporated into MCFN's 
consolidated audit annually. The 
MCBC board includes a council 
liaison who updates the Chief 
and Council on all MCBC 
initiatives. The General Manager 
provides bi-weekly reports to 
Chief and Council, monthly 
updates through the Bearfax 
newsletter, in-person updates 
during hub tours, and reports to 
the membership at meetings and 
the annual gathering business 
day. 

MCBLP has supported Lil NHL 
since 2019 and remains 
committed to supporting the 
Missanabie Maskwa team 
indefinitely. 

**Municipal Taxation** 

Municipalities levy property 
taxes in accordance with the 
Ontario Municipal Act (or the 
City of Toronto Act, as 
applicable) alongside the 
Ontario Assessment Act. 
Property assessments are 
determined by the land's value 
and property class (typically 
based on its use), which are 
independent of the owner's 
nature or legal status. 

While the Assessment Act does 
provide for certain property tax 
exemptions, First Nations are 
not specifically mentioned, 
either collectively or 
individually. Therefore, to 
qualify for property tax 
exemption, one must align with 
the existing exemptions. 

As the election approaches, we 
anticipate an influx of 

(Continued on page 3) 
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accusations and misinformation. 
Please remember that every story 
has two sides, and some 
individuals may share opinions 
on social media that lack evidence 
or factual basis. Approach such 
information with a discerning 
mindset. 

In the spirit of community,  

 

BAND ADMINISTRATIVE 
ASSISTANT 

Amber Lacrosse 

Hello everyone,  

Happy new year! After a restful 
holiday, Iõve settled back into 
things and hope Iõm starting this 
year in a good way.  

We have bid farewell to Tess 
James, who has done much in 
developing the Lands & 
Resources Department, and now, 
looking to the future, we must 
recruit for a new Lands & 
Resources Manager. Please find 
the job posting in this issue.  

Bamaapii, 

PROJECT DEVELOPMENT 
COORDINATOR 

Lesley Gagnon 

Missanabie Cree First Nation is 
looking for Fund Raising Team 
Members for the 2025 year 

Duties to assist with fund 
raising activities. 

 Evaluating requests & 
respond to requests, that 

(Continued from page 2) come into fundraising. 
Advertise and promote 

fundraising activities. 
Develop a criteria to access 

funds for scholarships/
bursaries.  

Meet as required, either on the 
phone/zoom, or through 
email. 

Keep a set of minutes and 
account transactions for 
fundraising. 

Please send an email to 
lgagnon@missanabiecree.com 
expressing an interest for this 
group. 

POST-SECONDARY 
EDUCATION OFFICER/
CULTURAL FACILITATOR 

Gloria Harris 

Waychie Misiwi - Hello Everybody 

This report will include 
information for all who are 
thinking about applying to 
Missanabie Cree First Nation for 
funding to attend a school of  their 
choice. It is important to 
recognize that this office has rules, 
regulations and guidelines set up 
by the funders and the First 
Nation and to meet the needs of  
as many students as possible, they 
must be followed, as well as 
balance the budget to ensure 
continued funding. 

I plan to have this information 
report repeated in the Bearfax for 
the next few months to enable 
members to become familiar with 
the process. 

For September 2025 start date, the 
DEADLINE IS MAY 15, 2025. 

For January 2026 start date, the 
DEADLINE IS OCTOBER 
15, 2025. 

Getting started for post 
secondary  

How do you know if  you are 
ready for post secondary 
schooling? It is the first question 
you should explore. Learn as 
much as possible about the 
school of  your choice, the 
courses and prerequisites 
required, any additional costs 
involved other than tuition and 
books, what will suit your 
housing needs best-on campus 
or private rental. The costs 
involved in private rental can be 
hard to meet on a student living 
allowance so it would be best to 
do the research. 

Something to consider is a 
college entry course. This could 
help tremendously in preparing 
you for college or university. Do 
you have keyboard skills and 
knowledge of  basic computer 
programs like WORD, EXCEL 
for example. Where is your 
literacy level at? All important 
aspects of  becoming a post 
secondary candidate. 

When you are ready to make the 
application, go the 
www.missanabiecreefn.com 
webpage. Look for the section 
on Education. It would be 
worth your time to read the:  

Post Secondary Student Support 
Program (PSSSP) POLICY, 
GUIDELINES AND 
PROCEDURES Approved 
December 07, 2021, by Chief  
and Council. 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Indigenous Services Canada 
(ISC) have their own guidelines, 
and they have a listing of  all 
colleges, universities and 
institutes that are approved. Part 
of  my duties is to check each 
time to see if  the chosen school 
listed in the ISC guide. To review 
that, you can to go to their 
website. 

Please, remember that some 
applications sent in are not listed 
in ISC guidelines of  approved 
learning institutions. Other 
sources of  funding are looked at 
and some work out and some 
donõt.  Chief and Council have 
heard my plea, and we are 
working on a functional policy 
that will allow me to review and 
possibly approve applications that 
do not fit in the guidelines. It is 
of  the utmost importance for 
members to instill the concept 
that from fiscal year to fiscal year, 
the number that can be approved 
will be limited. 

NOT ALL APPLICATIONS 
RECEIVED ARE APPROVED.   

The guideline includes topics that 
you need to know and 
understand, for example 
Eligibility, Student 
Responsibilities, Application and 
Approval Process and so much 
more. An example of  high 
importance is in the Student 
Agreement that states i: 

3.0 

3.2 It is the responsibility of  the 
student to provide 

a) Transcripts for each semester. 
Failure to do so shall result in a 

(Continued from page 3) non-deposit of  your living 
allowance. 

b) Maintain a minimum average 
for your program 

c) You are encouraged to attend all 
classes according to program 

d) Inform the Education Officer 
of  MCFN of  any program 
changes and/or courses 
withdrawal with dates in writing 

e) You must disclose academic 
deficiencies, failure to submit 
transcripts will result in automatic 
discontinuation of  post-secondary 
sponsorship 

f) It is the responsibility of  the 
student to inform Missanabie Cree 
First Nation of  changes to 
banking, telephone, address, email, 
and other contact information.  

g) Must contact the Education 

Officer monthly to update 
progress and discuss any issues 
or concerns 

h) Students are also encouraged 
to apply for Student Assistance 
Programs offered by the 
province as well as apply for 
scholarships/bursaries to help 
offset the expenses of  their post
-secondary education. 

The education officer reserves 
the authority to withhold living 
allowance funds from a student 
if  communication mandate is 
not met. 

!ǎ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ ŜƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ Ǉƻǎǘ 
ǎŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŎŀǊǊƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ƛǘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ 
ŀŘƘŜǊŜŘ ǘƻΦ !ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŀǊǘ ǘƻ 
ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ 

(Continued on page 5) 

нΦм /ƻƴǘƛƴǳƛƴƎ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ όǇƭŀƴ ǘƻ Ŏƻƴǘƛƴπ

ǳŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎύ 

нΦн bŜǿ !ǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘǎ 

!ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎǎƛǎπ
ǘŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊƳ ς ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ϧ 
ǎƛƎƴŜŘ 

!ύ ²ǊƛǘǘŜƴ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘƛƴƎ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ Ǝƻŀƭǎ 

/ƻƴǎŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊπ
Ƴŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊƳ ς ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ 
ϧ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ 

ōύ ¢ǊŀƴǎŎǊƛǇǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ 
ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 

hŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ ǘǊŀƴǎŎǊƛǇǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛπ
ƻǳǎ ȅŜŀǊ 

Ŏύ [ŜǘǘŜǊ ƻŦ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŀƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǘƛǘǳπ
ǘƛƻƴ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ 

!ƎǊŜŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳǎ Řύ !ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ 
ŦƻǊƳ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ϧ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ 

/ƻƴǘƛƴǳƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ǊŜǇŜŀǘ 
ǘƘƛǎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜπ
ǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ōȅ L{/ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ 
ƪŜǇǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƛƭŜǎΦ 

Ŝύ /ƻƴǎŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ς
ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ϧ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ 

  Ŧύ /ƻǇȅ ƻŦ {ǘŀǘǳǎ /ŀǊŘ ς ŦǊƻƴǘ ϧ ōŀŎƪ 

  Ǝύ !ƎǊŜŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳǎ ς ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜŘ ϧ 
ǎƛƎƴŜŘ 

  Ƙύ /ƻǇƛŜǎ ƻŦ ōƛǊǘƘ ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜǎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

  ƛύ !ǳǘƻ ōŀƴƪ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ ŦƻǊƳ ƻǊ ōƭŀƴƪ ŎƘŜǉǳŜ 
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ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ  

L Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ǎǘǊŜǎǎ Ƙƻǿ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ 
ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘΣ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘΣ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴ 
ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ 
ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǎŜŀƳƭŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀ 
ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘ ƛƴ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ  

ELDER CARE 
COORDINATOR 

Rick DiCorpo 

Elders Corner FEB 
 
Wachiaye, January is Alzheimerõs 
Month! 
Alzheimer's causes a gradual 
decline in memory, thinking, and 
reasoning skills 
Symptoms depend on the stage 
of  the disease: 
Early symptoms include: 

Memory loss 
Misplacing items 
Forgetting the names of  

places and objects 
Repeating themselves 

regularly, such as asking 
the same question 
several times 

Becoming less flexible and 
more hesitant to try new 
things 

Middle-stage symptoms include: 
Increasing confusion and 

disorientation 
Obsessive, repetitive, or 

impulsive behavior 
Delusions (believing in 

untrue things) 
Problems with speech or 

(Continued from page 4) language (aphasia) 
Disturbed sleep 
Changes in mood, such as 

frequent mood swings, 
depression, and feeling 
increasingly anxious, 
frustrated, or agitated 

Difficulty in performing 
spatial tasks, such as 
judging distances 

Agnosia 
Later symptoms include: 

Difficulty in changing 
position or moving 
around without 
assistance 

Considerable weight loss ð 
although some people 
overeat and put on 
weight 

Gradual loss of  speech 
Significant problems with 

short and long-term 
memory 

Awareness is the first step to 
combating stigma. reinforcing 
human rights. and advocating for 
policy changes, as well as other 
actions that can lift people living 
with dementia. 

Elders Corner MARCH 
As we navigate the journey of life, 
one truth becomes increasingly 
clear: maintaining our health and 
vitality is crucial for enjoying a 
long and fulfilling life. While many 
factors contribute to our overall 
well-being, one often overlooked 
element is strength training. 

Why As We Get Older, Strength 

Training Matters 

Moderate strength training is 
not just about building muscles 
or improving physical 
appearance. It plays a vital role 
in enhancing our longevity and 
quality of life. Hereõs how: 

Ł Boosts Metabolism: Engaging 
in strength training helps 
increase lean muscle mass, 
which in turn boosts your 
resting metabolic rate. This 
means you burn more calories 
even when at rest, supporting 
healthy weight management. 

Ł Improves Bone Health: 
Regular resistance exercises 
strengthen bones, increasing 
bone density and reducing the 
risk of fractures and 
osteoporosis. This is especially 
important as we age, as bone 
density naturally decreases. 

Ł Supports Cognitive Function: 
Research suggests that strength 
training has a positive impact on 
brain health. It can improve 
cognitive function, memory, and 
reduce the risk of 
neurodegenerative diseases. 

Ł Boosts Mood and Energy 
Levels: Exercise, including 
strength training, releases 
endorphins that help improve 
mood and combat feelings of 
depression and anxiety. 
Additionally, increased strength 
and fitness can lead to higher 
energy levels throughout the 
day. 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Promotes Functional Fitness: By 
building strength, you enhance 

your ability to perform everyday 
activities with ease. This 
contributes to greater 

independence and a higher 
quality of life as you age. 

For more information, please get 
in touch with the Sault Ste. Marie 
Alzheimerõs Society at (705) 942-
2195 -info@alzheimeralgoma.org 
or Rick at (705) 254-2702 ext 233
- rdicorpo@missanabiecree.com  

MINERAL DEVELOPMENT 
ADVISOR 

Ty Hourtovenko 

Wachaiye Nehwahkomaganuk 
(my relations) 

Iõd like to wish our community a 
happy new year and kindly 
express that the future looks 
bright when expressing gratitude.  
I hope that you might find 

gratitude in this new year as a way 
to guide you through lifeõs many 
obstacles and challenges.  For it is 
these challenges that help us 
develop as individuals and as a 
community.  When 
understanding that our glasses are 
half full, the obstacles become 
less burdensome.  Let us manifest 

(Continued from page 5) a new year in such a way that our 
community can improve and 
become the best version possible. 

As your Mineral Development 
Advisor, Iõd like to address the 
following and provide confidence 
that oversight for mining activities 
on the MCFN traditional 
territories is up to date and being 
managed accordingly. 

There is currently minimal 
exploration activity being 
conducted in Ontario as economic 
factors have made it difficult for 
junior companies to operate.  
Despite Canadaõs desire to 
increase its critical mineral 
reserves to support global energy 
technologies The Canadian Critical 
Minerals Strategy - Canada.ca, 
instead geopolitical influences 
have steered investors to other 
industries like artificial intelligence.  
There are however new initiatives 
by the government to accelerate 
mining for critical minerals, 
premised on potential trade tariffs 
with the United States of America.  
To compete globally, Canada is 
now pushing to accelerate the 
growth of the mining industry. A 
recent press release by Minister 
Parie and Doug Ford has 
insinuated an urgency for mineral 
resource extraction. Premier wants 
critical minerals production 
accelerated - Northern Ontario 
Business.  Despite this aggressive 
campaign, our department has 
been diligently tracking  mining 
activities within our traditional 
territory and  furthermore assisting 
the Mushkegowuk Councilõs 

Regional Assessment for the 
Ring of Fire.  Currently there 
are 2 small exploration projects 
occurring in our territory, none 
causing significant impacts.  
Furthermore, we continue to 
manage environmental 
monitoring and compliance 
inspections at the Island Gold 
District Mine Site.  As many of 
our membership may recall, 
Alamos Gold Inc recently 
acquired the Magino open pit 
mine, which has prompted a 
variety of changes that have 
triggered amendments, and our 
department has been diligent 
about tracking and ensuring 
compliance within our 
agreements and conditional 
support. 

For the purposes of reassurance, 
Iõd like to note that our L&R 
department has not only been 
working towards cataloging data 
and managing consultative 
discussions but has also made 
strides for improving our 
environmental monitoring 
strategies.  Current 
collaborations with 
organizations like NORDIK 
INSTITUTE at Algoma 
University and Wahkohtowin 
Development GP, have allowed 
our department to learn from 
industry experts and implement 
training and technologies that 
support our protection efforts.  
These organizations will be 
present at the upcoming 
Indigenous Land Symposium 
(ILS), being held at the Delta 
Hotel in Sault Ste Marie, 
Ontario February 3-6, 2025.  

(Continued on page 7) 

mailto:-info@alzheimeralgoma.org
mailto:rdicorpo@missanabiecree.com
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https://www.canada.ca/en/campaign/critical-minerals-in-canada/canadian-critical-minerals-strategy.html#a31
https://www.northernontariobusiness.com/industry-news/mining/premier-wants-critical-minerals-production-accelerated-10072278
https://www.northernontariobusiness.com/industry-news/mining/premier-wants-critical-minerals-production-accelerated-10072278
https://www.northernontariobusiness.com/industry-news/mining/premier-wants-critical-minerals-production-accelerated-10072278
https://www.northernontariobusiness.com/industry-news/mining/premier-wants-critical-minerals-production-accelerated-10072278
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Indigenous Lands Symposium 
2025 | Wahkohtowin.  The 
event, hosted by Wahkohtowin 
Development Group, serves to 
connect both indigenous and non
-indigenous partners, to explore 
and embrace sovereignty, 
innovation, collaboration and 
culture within sustainable forestry 
practices.  These collaborations 
further serve to support and 
conserve our environment for 
future generations.  I encourage 
our community to utilize the 
attached links and explore these 
initiatives.  For further 
information, please connect with 
me at anytime. 
thourtovenko@missanabiecree.c
om.  

MCBC MANAGER 

Joe Tom Sayers BA (Hons) MPA 

Affordable Housing 

Sault Ste Marie Hub - We have 
secured a property for a 
supportive/transitional housing 
project in partnership with 
Missanabie Cree First Nation.  
MCBC is arranging the financing 
for the purchase and MCFN 

(Continued from page 6) programs and services are 
developing funding models to 
support members at risk of 
becoming homeless or are 
homeless.  Stay tunedé 

Thunder Bay Hub - MCBC is 
working with our Belleville project 
partner to develop 70 residential 
units in Thunder Bay.  We are in 
discussions with a potential 
Indigenous partner for the project.  
The units will be a combination of 
affordable and market rate units. 

Merton St Toronto Hub - The 
project in the Toronto 
neighbourhood of Davisville has 
reached the milestone of 
completing all legal agreements 
with the city in order for the 
project to proceed in April 2025.  
We now wait for CMHC to review 
the agreements and finalize their 
financing of the project. 

Other Hubs - We continue to look 
for the best housing projects in 
other MCFN hubs (Timmins, 
Wawa, Sudbury, London) and will 
keep members posted! 

Emergency Management 

MCBLP assumed financial 
management of our majority 
owned company ISN Maskwa in 
early November 2024.  We are 
working through the financials for 
the company now and expect to 
fully manage the company by the 
end of the fiscal year (March 
2025).  Additional employment 
and training opportunities will be 
created as a result. 

The evacuation shelter has been 
the subject of regular negotiations 
with Indigenous Services Canada 
and we now have the basis for a 
final agreement, which will 

provide the funds to complete 
the construction of the facility 
this year. 

Miigwech 

MCBC OFFICE MANAGER 

Brittany Maclean 

I hope everyone had a cozy and 
joyful holiday season with their 
loved ones! Each day in January 
brings us about two more 
minutes of sunlight, a gentle 
reminder that springñmy 
favorite seasonñis on its way. 

As we settle back into the 
rhythm of things at MCBLP, Iõd 
like to share some updates. 
Before the Christmas break, we 
hosted a productive board 
meeting and conducted a virtual 
hub tour. We plan to complete 
the remaining hub tours in early 
spring, so please stay tuned for 
announcements on the MCFN 
Facebook page or through your 
hub coordinator. 

Regarding the MCBLP office 
building in downtown Sault Ste. 
Marie, we recently installed new 
windows. This improvement 
enhances insulation and reduces 
heating costs, replacing the 
original windows from the 
1960s. Additional preventative 
maintenance is scheduled for 
the spring to ensure the building 
remains in great shape. 

 
Lastly, we are thrilled to 
announce that weõve approved a 
sponsorship for two young 
Missanabie members who 

(Continued on page 8) 

https://www.wahkohtowin.com/indigenous-lands-symposium-2025
https://www.wahkohtowin.com/indigenous-lands-symposium-2025
mailto:thourtovenko@missanabiecree.com
mailto:thourtovenko@missanabiecree.com
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compete in snowmachine racing. 
If you know of a Missanabie 
member that may benefit from a 
sponsorship for sports ect, please 
send me an email 
bmaclean@missanabiecree.com o
r check out the MCBLP website 
https://www.mcblp.com/
sponsorship-programs  

MCBC EXECUTIVE 
ASSISTANT 

Ma Cristina Awa-aw 

Kicking Off 2025 with 
Excitement and Collaboration! 

Happy New Year from the 
Missanabie Cree Business 
Corporation (MCBC)! As we 
enter 2025, we are filled with 
energy and anticipation, ready to 
serve our members and 
community. This year is all about 
growth, connection, and 
collaboration. 

Weõre focused on event planning, 
strategy development, and 
strengthening our partnership 
with Missanabie Cree First 
Nation. Together, we aim to 
create opportunities that benefit 
our members and promote long-
term community progress. 

This year, I look forward to 
exciting events like Hubtours, 
Business Day during the Annual 
Gathering and Rush Conference, 
as well as collaborations with 
partner companies and projects 
supporting families and youth. 
Our shared goal is to build a 
bright future for everyone. 

We encourage all members to get 

(Continued from page 7) involved by attending events, 
providing feedback, and 
contributing to community 
initiatives. Your participation is 
key to shaping a future that 
reflects our values. 

Letõs make 2025 a year of shared 
successes and growth! Stay tuned 
for updates on upcoming events 
and initiatives. We canõt wait to 
see what weõll achieve together! 

MCBC BOOKEEPER 

Tanya Maitland 

I hope that everyone had a joyful, 
relaxing holiday season 
surrounded by friends, family and 
loved ones!  I had a nice holiday 
break with family & friends, and 
got some needed R&R!  After all 
this cold weather and snow we 
have got I am definitely looking 
forward to the warmer months as 
I am sure all of you are as well. 

 

I don't have much to report on my 
end other than January always 
seems to be a little busier for me 
getting caught up after the holiday 
break.   

Hopefully next Bearfax edition I 
will have more to report on my 
end.  Until then stay safe & 
warm everyone! 

Good Day Missanabie 
Members!  

 

mailto:bmaclean@missanabiecree.com.You
https://www.mcblp.com/sponsorship-programs
https://www.mcblp.com/sponsorship-programs
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THUNDER BAY HUB 

DEB EWING 

Well, the holidays are now over, and time to get back to work.  The MCFN Thunder Bay Hub Potluck 
was a huge success.  There was lots of food, fun, gifts, prizes and conversation.  Everyone had a great 
time.  Everyone went home with a gift. I would like to thank those who attended, from out of town.  It 
was nice to see you.  I know that the children had a great time with crafts and playing with the toys they 
received as gifts; we also played games where prizes were won.  A good time was had by all in attendance. 
 
We have not been too busy in the office for January.  Only having an Elderõs Tea and Games Night. All 
January gift cards were mailed out.  I apologize for those receiving them late due to the Canada Post 
Strike.   
 
February 3 to 7/25 ð Healthy Snack Gift Cards will be available for pick up.  Those not picked up will be 
mailed out.  
 
February 3 to 7/25 ð Wahkohtowin Symposium. Sault Ste Marie.  I will be attending this event, but I will 
get the gift cards ready before I leave. 
 
February 12/25 ð Elderõs Tea 1 to 3:30 pm. Refreshments and Door Prize. 
 
February 19/25 ð Games Night.  6:30 to 8:30 pm.  Refreshments and Door Prize. 
 
February 22/25 ð Tubing Night 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  Refreshments and Door Prize. 
 
February 25/25 ð Drumming 6:30 to 8:00 pm.  Refreshments and Door Prize. 
 
I have not heard anything regarding Cree Class.  I do not know if they are continuing.  I will let you know 
when I find out. 
 
If anyone knows how to do beading and would like to teach a class, please let me know and we can do 
this in March. 
 
I would like to do another Skirt Marking workshop for those who missed out on when we did them in 
September.  Registration is Required.  I am thinking April. 
 
I would like to know who would be interested in attending SOIL in June.  Registration is required.  This 
is School of Indigenous Learning.  This is very informative.  Let me know what kind of teaching you 
would be interested in, and I will find out if it is available. 
 
STAY SAFE, STAY WARM. STAY HEALTHY  

   

HUBS CORNER 
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Job Posting 

LANDS AND RESOURCES MANAGER 

Deadline: Until Filled 

 1 YR CONTRACT  

$60,000 ï $75,000 

Missanabie Cree First Nation is looking for a Lands and Resources Manager. The successful applicant will 
plan, develop and evaluate programs, initiatives, and policies for the lands and resources department of Mis-
sanabie Cree First Nation.  

The Lands and Resources Director will interpret various documentation, legislation and agreements to pro-
vide advice and information on regulations, policies and procedures to Missanabie Cree First Nationôs leader-
ship and membership relating to land use, aboriginal rights, environmental assessments and other related 
issues. 

 

Qualifications: 

The successful applicant should have education in Lands and Resources Management, or a related field and 
a minimum of 2 years of experience. 

The successful candidate should possess the following skills and criteria: 

Strong dedication and commitment to asserting and upholding Aboriginal and Treaty Rights  

Proven capable of fostering a positive Lands and Resources department or similar department 

Capable of strategic planning and growing and reporting on qualitative and quantitative results. 

Able to collaborate and network with private and government entities on a regional, provincial and federal 
level 

Strong interpersonal skills and leadership qualities 

Strong time management skills and able to implement directives and a strategic plan 

Capable of completing applications as needed for funds and programs 

Knowledge of strategic planning, accountability processes and risk management  

Able to develop,  

BE WILLING TO PROVIDE A CPIC IF REQUESTED 

Class ñGò Driversô License 

 

Duties/Requirements: 

Establish notification and referrals handling process as it relates to Missanabie Cree First Nationôs Con-
sultation Protocol. 

Establish department policies and procedures where required. 

Utilize the combined funding and resources currently available to increase the Lands and Resource de-
partment to meet the growing needs of Missanabie Cree First Nation. 

Manage the development of Lands and Resource staff and resources required to achieve full implementa-
tion of the Strategic Plan. 

Provide briefings and strategic recommendations to Missanabie Cree First Nation leadership on Lands 
and Resource related files. 
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Support the building and implementation of a Strategic Plan for the Lands and Resources and Department 

Responsible for the successful completion of medium to large-scale land development projects  

Oversee tendering, contracts, regular inspections, and post-construction phases of project execution to 

meet project deadlines 

Supervise, support, guide and collaborate with Lands & Resources department staff 

 

 

To apply for this position, please drop off your cover letter, resume and references (3) in person at: 

 

By email to:  jmarkie@missanabiecree.com 

By Fax:  705-254-3292 (Attention: June Markie) 
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FORM FOUND ON NEXT PAGE 
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I want to wish my DAD Happy 
Birthday in the Spirit 
World 

Happy Birthday dad, I think of 
you everyday 

Love your baby daughter, 
JUNE XXXX0000 

Would also like to wish all born in 
February a 
Happy Birthday. 

From the desk 
of, 

June Markie 

PLEASE EMAIL  

BEAFAX@MISSANABIECREE.COM 

My name is Joanne Marie Woods and I am a proud, healthy now, band member.  I am writing a quick THANK YOU 
òMeegwetchó letter to everyone who has helped me during my Total Right Hip Replacement journey. 

First of all I would like to say a BIG Meegwetch to Mercedes Gilbert & Rick DiCorpio for helping me get the medical equipment 
needed before/after surgery, making ride arrangements to/from appointments, arranging Meals-on-Wheels for me, making it 
easier for me, less chances of me food poisoning myself.  Lol 

And just when I thought I was falling through the cracks at the hospital, Rick DiCorpio made arrangements to do follow-ups 
through OH-@Home and we successfully made arrangements for me to have my hip replacement staples removed Feb. 3rd, ô25 
with a follow-up visit Mar.6th.  Good news with good health on the way, thanks again Rick & Mercedes.  Big Hugs for you both. 

I would also like to thank Bonnie Weibb & her husband and the Family Well-Being Program - thanks to Bonnieõs hubby, Iõm 
BACK in bed, comfortably healing.  Big gentle bear hugs dear friends. One last Meegwetch goes out to Chelsey, who picked me 
up to attend the Halloweõen band office party then back home & June Markie, who took some time off her weekend to help me 
do some grocery shopping before my surgery.  Love you both, ladies. 

On a personal note, Iõd like to send out a heart-felt THANK YOU to my two lady friends, Jackie & Brenda, who have stuck by 
me through my temper tantrums & good days.  Without them, Iõd be a lost souléEven though they may look good and healthy 
on the outside doesnõt mean things are great on the inside - even though my two lady friends have severe health issues 
themselves, they took the time to take care of me and I am so damn grateful for their love & helpé  Hugs Jackie & Brendaé 

Meegwetch everyone for your love, thought & prayers. 

MEEGWETCH in advance, 

Joanne Woods February Birthdays  
Happy Birthday Barb, love the Fletcher Family 
Happy Birthday to my sister Barb love Debbie 
Happy Birthday to my granddaughter, Elizabeth 
Ewing, love Namz 
Happy Birthday to Elizabeth Ewing, love the 
Fletcher Family 

mailto:bearfax@missanabiecree.com
mailto:bearfax@missanabiecree.com
mailto:bearfax@missanabiecree.com

